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CONSISTORY MEETING SYNOPSIS 
December 14, 2010 

 
Present:  The Rev. Dr. Charles Wiessner; Intern Pastor Nola Boezeman; Elders: Chris Forte, David Francis, 
Ron Hamm, Ed Matson, and Bill Kalsbeek; Deacons: Brooke Johnson and Mike Shafer;  Clerk: Liz White; 
and Guest Jane DeWitt.   

Motions passed during the meeting:    
 Approval of agenda; approval of November monthly meeting minutes; approval to allow Tai Chi for 
Arthritis group to practice in Fellowship Hall; accept bibles from Krumville Reformed Church; accept gift of 
cross and paraments from Krumville Reformed Church; and adjournment.   

Items of note 
 New Life.  The library is open and the next display will be on the Word from Heaven in 2011. 
 Consistory Officers for 2011.  Ron Hamm, Vice President.  David Francis and Ed Matson, Classis 
Representatives.  Jane DeWitt, Fellowship Committee.  All other committees remain the same.  Liz White, 
clerk. 
 Consistory Retreat will take place February 5, 2011.   

Information from Committees. 

From Mission - The mission for December will be to help a family or families for Christmas.  
January will be support of the missionaries in eastern Europe. 

From Outreach, Retention, and Communications.  A new church brochure has been printed in house 
and is available for guests. 

    From Worship –The candlelight Christmas Eve service will be at 6:30; January 2, 2011, is ordination 
of elders and communion.  January 9, Nola will be conducting the service. 

From Building and Grounds – The furnace has been repaired.  Four or five people have signed up for 
the new sustainability committee.  That committee will convene in January. 

From Education - Study dates are being set up for the Word from Heaven in 2011. 
From Fellowship – The cookie exchange went well and a caroling event is being scheduled. 

 
The next regular meeting is scheduled for January 11, 2011, at 7:30 PM.   


